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Minutes of regular meeting with NFBOA by-law vote 9/11/24  

Town of Clarence Automotive Clubhouse, Main St, Clarence NY 14031 
 
 
 

Dave Burke called the meeting to order at 12pm   
 

 
MEETING REMARKS:  After the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence for 9/11, the 

treasurer’s report and secretary’s report for the July meeting was 
accepted by the membership. Scholarship applications have been 
reviewed. 

 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: The secretary’s report for the July meeting was posted to the 

website prior to acceptance by the membership. 

 

TRESURER’S REPORT:  The treasurer’s report for the July meeting was posted to the 
website prior to acceptance by the membership. 

 

DELEGATE’S REPORT:  Rod Cameron reports that we have not gotten any information as to 
when the code updates will take effect. The building code updates 
will be effective a different time than the energy code updates. The 
next delegates meeting is September 20th. 

EDUCATION:  Doug Gesel reports all but 7 hours of training are scheduled. We 
are on schedule for the conference. The State has not gotten back 
to us on possibility that the code updates will be added to the 
training. Registration will begin in the next few weeks. An email will 
be sent out at that time. 

 
NEW/OLD BUSINESS: By-law amendment regarding the dues to NYSBOC and the NFBOA 

was voted on so that NFBOA fees follow changes to NYSBOC fees 
so that we do not need to amend the dues each time there is a 
change by NYSBOC. The motion to accept the by-law change 
passed.  

  

The meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on November 13th in Niagara Falls. 
Location is yet to be determined. 


